Water and Sewer Committee Meeting
April 18, 2019
11:00 a.m.

The following were in attendance: Bob Sandifer, Chairman, Jody Kleckley and Bob Renner, Committee Members; Iris Hill, ex-officio.  Absent:  Jim Pye and Laurie Sanders.   Also in attendance were Mayor Jane Darby, Arnold Ellison, Town Consultant and Brandon Campbell, Project Manager, of Wharton Smith.

Chairman Sandifer called the meeting to order.

Bob Renner moved to approve the minutes of the March 21, 2019 Water and Sewer Committee, seconded by Bob Sandifer and approved 3 – 0.

Brandon Campbell updated the committee on the water improvement project.  The concrete wall pours have been completed and the hollow core pours will be completed next.  The structural steel and the roof will be installed after the hollow core pours are complete.  The raw water line has been installed from well #8 to the R/O plant and connected well #7.  Work on well #9 has begun, including drilling the pilot hole and the outer casing.  The DHEC permit to construct on well #9 is in hand.  The concentrate discharge line where the directional drill under Myrtle Street stopped has been installed to the R/O plant.  The subcontractor is testing the lines and they will be disinfected prior to the plant being operational.  ESP, the special inspections firm hired by the Town, has inspected the concrete pours and well rebar.  They will be onsite today to inspect the hollow core pours.  The power lines have been relocated to the convenience station side of the street so cranes can install integral parts of the plant.  Mr. Campbell stated, “The next deliverable (that we will receive) will be the final set of plans.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]Administrator Hill announced the next Water and Sewer Committee meeting will be May 23, 2019.

Jody Kleckley moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Renner and approved 3 – 0.
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